
LETTER OF INVITATION 
 
On behalf of ESBRI, Entrepreneurship and Small Business Institute, I am delighted to invite you to 
Stockholm, Sweden, for the 2014 Diana International Research Conference and the 2014 Global 
Symposium on Women’s Entrepreneurship, June 15-18, 2014. 
 
These conferences will bring together thought leaders from academia, business and policy around the 
world. By organizing the two conferences back-to-back, we aim to lay the foundation for a global 
network enhancing women’s entrepreneurship. Over time, we hope to bring together all the global 
stakeholders who are needed to make real change: entrepreneurs, financiers, service-providers, 
academics, educators, policy makers, and media representatives. Therefore, the symposium and the 
network both have a multi-stakeholder approach. 
 
Please note that this invitation to participate does not, in any way, financially oblige ESBRI. All 
conference participants are solely responsible to cover the various costs of participation; the conference 
registration fee, transportation, and miscellaneous travel costs. All conference participants are expected 
to pay the registration fees according to conference policy. Your registration fee covers all conference 
sessions, reception, lunches, breaks and one dinner.  
 
The organizers of the conference do not take any responsibility for injury or damage involving persons 
or property. Participants are advised to take out their own personal insurance. 
 
The main conference venue is 7A Odenplan. For information on transportation and hotel 
accommodations, please visit the conference web site at www.esbri.se/june2014 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact us if you should have any questions or need additional information. We 
look forward to welcome you to the 2014 Diana International Research Conference and/or the 2014 
Global Symposium on Women’s Entrepreneurship. 
 
Magnus Aronsson 
  
Managing Director, 
ESBRI 
diana@esbri.se 
 


